







Dear Resident,

We are writing to inform you about some exciting initiatives planned for the coming months. As you may be aware, the **Canada Summer Games** will be coming to Niagara in the summer of 2022. As our country's largest multi-sport event, the Canada Games are the highest level of national competition for thousands of up-and-coming Canadian athletes — including some who will undoubtedly go on to become our next generation of Olympic champions.

As part of our preparation for the Games, there will be some periodic activity in your area this summer that we wish to advise you of. The local mountain biking community has been working with Cycling Canada, the Ontario Cycling Association, Ontario Power Generation, the City of St. Catharines and our Niagara 2022 Canada Summer Games organization regarding the mountain bike course to be used for the Games, and the safety and other improvements to be made to that course.

Attached you will find a copy of the proposed course which we are looking to upgrade during the next couple months. These upgrades consist of safety and other minor improvements to the trail system. This work will be minimally disruptive to anyone that is out enjoying the trails, and should cause no disruption to those living nearby.

We would appreciate it if you could please review the attached and let us know if you have any questions. You can reach us by email at dhamilton@2022canadagames.ca or cseguin@2022canadagames.ca.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Doug Hamilton

Chair, 2022 Canada Games Host Society

Doug Hamilton

Once, and for all.